
 

Term 3 Friday 9th August 2024 

 
Dear Families and Friends, 
 
I hope this message finds you well and that you’ve had a wonderful week. As we move forward into this 
term, I’m excited to share some of the incredible experiences and learning opportunities we’ve been 
engaging in as a school community. 
Congratulations to Harper Milliken and Lillian Richardson for representing the school in District Athletics 
on Wednesday. A massive achievement for you both and well done on getting through to the next 
round.  

St. Mary Mackillop Feast Day 
Yesterday's whole school Mass with Bishop Greg Bennet and our parishioners was a truly wonderful 
experience. Bishop Bennet spent much of the day with us, actively participating in our learning activities 
and visiting the kitchen garden, where he watched our students prepare food. Both Bishop Bennet and 
Fr. Hiep stayed for lunch, enjoying the meal with us. Our students were curious and engaged, eagerly 
asking and answering questions throughout his visit. 
 
 
A Parishioner asked: Do we still teach Religious Education in the classroom?  
Yes, we certainly teach Religious Education, we make these teachings relevant and understandable for 
our students by recontextualizing the message in ways that resonate with them, all while preserving the 
tradition and meaning. It goes beyond just lessons in the classroom. We instil the teachings of Jesus 
through our everyday actions, consistently linking how we treat one another to His message.  

Whole Staff - Professional Learning 

Next Monday and Tuesday next week are dedicated professional learning days for our staff, beginning 
with an Aboriginal cultural experience. On Monday, we’ll visit Lake Tyers Trust, followed by a day in Or-
bost on     Tuesday. This experience marks the start of our journey to deepen our understanding of the 
area's   history and cultural heritage, enriching our educational practices and community connections. 
Our learning will continue into the next term and beyond, as we engage with Moogji and the surround-
ing areas. This is not a quick-fix process but one of building deep connections. We would love to invite 
the community to be involved in this ongoing learning journey. 

Next Friday, our classroom teachers Jill and Holly will be heading to Warragul for another Maths      
Professional Learning Day, led by the esteemed Dr. Matt Sexton.   

  



 

 

Dr. Sexton, known for his expertise in educational strategies and his dynamic approach to     
teaching  

Highlights: 

• Innovative Teaching Techniques: cutting-edge methods for making mathematics more 
accessible and engaging for all students. 

 

• Hands-On Workshops: practising new strategies and sharing ideas on how to implement 
them in our classrooms. 

 

• Data-Driven Instruction: A key focus is on using data to inform our teaching practices, 
ensuring that we meet the individual needs of each student. 

 

We look forward to seeing how these new approaches will enhance our teaching and enrich our 
students’ learning experiences. 

Have a wonderful weekend! The weather is starting to warm up, so I hope you get to enjoy some 
sunshine and relaxation.  
God Bless, 
 
Kirsten Daly 
Principal. 

School Vision: United, as a school community, we walk in the light of faith, guiding our students in learning 
with compassion towards a purposeful future.  



 

 



 

 

  







 








